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02nd February 2024 

The Barn Croft Newsletter 
Courage, Love, Excellence 

 

 
Key Diary 

Dates 

 
9th February 
Last day of Term 

 
12th Feb – 16th Feb 
Half Term Holiday 
School Closed 

 
19th February 
Children return to 
school 

 
20th February 
Parents Evening 
3:40-7:00pm 

 
22nd February 

Parents Evening 
3:40-5:30pm 

 
28th March 

Last day of Term 

School ends at 2pm 

 
29th March – 12th 

April 

Easter Holidays 

School Closed 

 

15th April 

Staff Training Day 

School Closed 

 

16th April 

Children return to 

School 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It's been another cracking week at Barn Croft, and I'm delighted to share some exciting news and 
updates with you all. 
Leaders have been taking a look at learning across the school this week. I'm thrilled to say that 
everyone's making fantastic progress – learning is buzzing, challenges are being embraced, and 
knowledge is flowing freely. Our teachers are sharing and explaining things clearly, giving the 
children plenty of opportunities to chat, explore, and really own their skills. A huge high five to all 
the staff for their amazing work! 
This week, I managed to squeeze in some precious lunchtime playtime with the kids, and let me tell 
you, it was pure sunshine for the soul! Witnessing the older children running fantastic games for the 
younger ones, the library and number club flourishing under the guidance of caring Playground 
friends, and having genuine, laughter-filled conversations, reminded me of the true magic of this 
school. Plus, those duck duck goose rounds gave my fitness a bit of a nudge – those little speedsters 
are fast! 
Some of our older children attended a dodgeball event today and had an incredible time, not only 
displaying brilliant skills but also showing exceptional sportspersonlike behaviour. One of the 
coaches even commended them to Mrs. Sandy for their honesty and fair play – how amazing is that? 
You should all be incredibly proud of yourselves! 
The nurture group put on a culinary showstopper today, whipping up delicious pizzas. The 
teamwork, collaboration, and sheer joy radiating from the cooking room were infectious! Well done 
to everyone involved – that pizza certainly smelled heavenly! 
 
Mark your calendars for some exciting events: 

 EYFS & KS1 Drama Workshop (Monday): Get ready for some creative flair and theatrical 
fun! 

 Safer Internet Day (Tuesday): Check your emails for the information letter sent earlier this 
week. Let's keep our online world safe! 

 Parent Maths Workshops (Wednesday): Join us for engaging sessions tailored to Reception, 
Year 1, and Year 2. Learn fun games, discover how maths is taught now (it's changed a lot!), 
and support your child's learning journey. Don't miss out – sign up today! 

 Parents Evening (Tuesday 20th & Thursday 22nd Feb): Booking opens tonight on 
ParentMail, first come, first served. Attending is crucial to discuss your child's academic 
progress and set goals for the rest of the year. See you there! 

 
So there you have it, another packed week at Barn Croft. Have a wonderful, restful weekend, and 
get ready for a busy final week of the half term. See you all on Monday! 
 
Miss Kelly 
Acting Headteacher 
 

 
 

 
 

                  

Certificates this week have been awarded for Reading 

Reception – Fred & Taron          

     Year 1 – Digby & Zoe     

    Year 2 – Niamh & Raluca      

    Year 3 – Feriel & Tabby    

    Year 4 – Anelka & Dylan D            

                   Year 5 – Indi & Nateisha       

    Year 6 – Arti & Solly   

 

 

Hot Choc Friday 

Reception – Phoebe 

Year 1 – Frankie  

Year 2 – Arthur 

Year 3 – Nina 

Year 4 – Loni 

Year 5 – Mikel 

Year 6 - Esme 

 

 



 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Links for Support below 

For families seeking alternative support 

during the school holidays, the Holiday 

Activity and Food Programme will 

continue to run for the next year. This 

programme offers school age children 

receiving benefit-related Free School 

Meals the opportunity to get involved in 

activities and holiday clubs and have a 

hot meal.  

Holiday activities in Waltham Forest | 

London Borough of Waltham Forest 

Ahead of a Government decision on the 

future of the Fund, we are actively 

lobbying the Government to maintain 

the Fund and recently launched a 

petition to extend it. 

The crisis isn't over: Don't axe our lifeline 

| 38 Degrees 

 

School Health Team Waltham Forest 

Thgpcg.wf0-19SPA1@nhs.net 

0300 033 6200 
Drop-in sessions:  

Our Community Nursery Nurses are providing monthly drop-in 

sessions in Waltham Forest Primary schools, 

offering advice, support and signposting on a range of topics 

including: 

Healthy eating, height- weight management 

sleep routine, hygiene, toileting  

hearing and vision, child development  
 

Available to all parents and pupils every month. Dates are; 

Wednesday 7th Feb 

Wednesday 6th March 

Wednesday 17th April 

Wednesday 15th May 

Wednesday 12th June 

Wednesday 10th July 

 
 
 

 

YEAR 6 TRIP TO  

GILWELL PARK 

4th June – 7th June 

 

Don’t forget you can start to 

make payments towards the 

Gilwell Park trip. 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/holiday-activities-waltham-forest
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/holiday-activities-waltham-forest
https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/the-crisis-isn-t-over-don-t-axe-our-lifeline?source=rawlink&utm_medium=socialshare&utm_source=rawlink&share=b3a301f6-fd56-48ba-84b9-b8a93fe9f18d
https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/the-crisis-isn-t-over-don-t-axe-our-lifeline?source=rawlink&utm_medium=socialshare&utm_source=rawlink&share=b3a301f6-fd56-48ba-84b9-b8a93fe9f18d


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Walthamstow Swap Shop is 

now open! 

For the last year we have been running a 
community project to help residents with the cost of 
living and cutting waste in our community. A swap 
shop is a place where you can take usable items 
you no longer need and swap them for something 

you do- there is now a permanent swap shop 
operating out of the Walthamstow Toy Library for 

items for children upto the age of 8. Please donate 
at the Toy Library on Somers Road items that meet 
this criteria, especially clothing, and come and see 
if there's something your family may need too! If 
you want more information about donations or 

have something you're not sure would be accepted 
please contact them on 020 8509 3401 or email 

thetoylibraryoffice@gmail.com. 

Thank you to local carpenters Radek E17 who 
rennovated a room in the Toy Library to enable this 

project to happen- you can watch a short video 
about this project here and if you would like to 

volunteer with this project to help cut carbon waste 
in our community and help with the cost of living 
crisis please do get in touch with my office as we 
are seeking more sites for swap shops to be set 

up! 

 

mailto:thetoylibraryoffice@gmail.com
https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/civicrm/mailing/url?u=2815&qid=634068
https://workingforwalthamstow.org.uk/civicrm/mailing/url?u=2815&qid=634068


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 


